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        Minutes of           June 21, 2021 
        Date Approved    Sept. 20, 2021 
        Date Filed/Village Clerk    
 
June 21, 2021 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD 
Online meeting due to Covid-19  
Regular meeting – 2:30 pm  
 
Present : Chairwoman  Laura Raffiani        
  Member   Barbara Nieminen 
   
Also Present: Carolina Fonseca  
  
Item #1  Approval of Minutes May 17, 2021 
Item #2  Wellness & Skincare     Adjourned  
Item #3  Mobil Gas Station      Adjourned  
Item #4  Sweet Treats      Return   
Item #5  Bargelle Needlepoint     New Sign  
Item #6  BeYOUtiful Lashes     New Sign  
 
Item #1  Approval of Minutes May 17, 2021   
Chairwoman Raffiani motioned to approve the minutes of the May 17, 2021 meeting.   This motion 
was seconded by Member Nieminen and was carried by the Board with a vote of 2-0.   
 
 
Item #2  24 Columbus Avenue      New Sign    
Christine Fitzgibbons and Lesley Myers business owners of “Bargello Needlepoint” presented an 
application for an arm sign.   The arm sign measures 18 by 19.5 inches.  The letter size for “bargello”  
is 3 inches and “needlepoint” is .5 inches.  The color of the letters is purple.  The color of the logo is 
orange and purple with a white background.   There were discussion regarding the height of the arm 
sign from grade.   It was noted that the sign is 84 inches from grade.   
 
Chairwoman Raffiani made a motion to approve the application as presented for “Bargello 
Needlepoint”.  This motion was seconded by Member Nieminen and was unanimously carried by the 
board with a vote of 2-0.   
 
 
Item #3  88A Main Street     New Sign  
Ciara Calise business owner of “BeYOUtiful Lashes” presented an application for a window sign.   The 
letter size for “BEYOUTIFUL LASHES” is 5 inches.   The letters will be white vinyl adhesive.  There was 
discussion regarding the font used for the letters.  The LLC is “BeYOUtiful” however the logo is all capital 
letters.   Chairwoman Raffiani suggested that it would be more effective visually if the letters are upper 
and lower case letters.   Ms. Calise said that she would like to keep the letters all upper case.      
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Member Nieminen made a motion to approve the application as presented for “BEYOUTIFUL LASHES” 
with a variance for the letter size exceeding the maximum allowed by code.   This motion was 
seconded by Chairwoman Raffiani and was unaminously carried by the board with a vote of 2-0.   
 
Item #4  2 Fisher Avenue     Adjourned  
 
 
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Monday, July 19, 2021 at 2:30pm. 
 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 2:50 pm. 


